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January 8, 2010

Mr. Trent Cave, Manager

Napa Vallejo Waste Management Authority

1195 Third St., Suite 101
Napa, CA 94559



RE: Request for 180-day Extension on ERN for Solar Farm
Dear Mr. Cave,

This is a formal request for a 180-day Extension of the Exclusive Right to Negotiate (ERN) between the Napa Vallejo Waste Management Authority and the Green Tech Power Group, LLC, pursuant to Section 2 of the ERN. The purpose is to allow additional time to finalize the processing of the Use Permit and other related environmental documents with the Napa County Planning Department for our proposed Solar Farm project. 

During the initial period since July last year we have met numerous times with County Counsel, County Planning Department and NVWMA staff and engineers to finalize technical, planning, legal, and entitlement issues for formal processing of our application for a Use Permit and CEQA review. Last week we made an initial deposit and met formally with an assigned County Planner who reviewed our Use Permit Application package. This included full size Site Plans, Engineering Design, Topographic Drawings and related technical studies and reports required for the processing of our Use Permit.  Subject to final review and submittal of a few additional documents, the County Planning staff is targeting the month of March 2010 for a formal Public Hearing on the project.

We also need the additional time to finalize the Project Agreement and Lease with the Authority which will be processed concurrently during this 180-day ERN Extension period.  Hopefully this request for Extension can be heard at your January Board of Directors meeting. 
Thank you for your cooperation and consideration on this matter.

Respectfully,

GREEN TECH POWER GROUP, LLC 

Larry Asera
By: Larry Asera, Managing Director
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